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SAL VE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

Vol. 14 No. 5 December 2, 1983 

FACULTY NEWS 

An exhibition of calligraphy and watercolor by Sister 
Arlene Woods of the Art Department and a display of poetry 
by Brother John Coakley of the English Department will open 
with a reception from 7:30-9:30 p.m. on December 8th in the 
new McKillop Gallery in Mercy Hall. The show will continue 
until December 20th. 

* * * 

Professor James Hersh, Chairman of the Philosophy Depart­
ment, recently had two papers accepted for publication this 
coming year. The papers are: "White Massacre and Greek Trag­
edy" to be in The American Review (July 1984) and "The Inner 
Story-teller,"-:ro be in The Newport Review (1984). 

* * * 

Sister Theresa McQueeney, Ph.D., Associate Professor of 
French and English, recently served as French interpreter for 
the Moroccan Naval delegation. A tour of Newport which in­
cluded the historic district, Ocean Drive, and Ochre Court was 
pursuant to the Seventh International Seapower Symposium at 
the Naval War College involving the Chiefs of Naval Operations 
of twenty-three countries. 

Sister Theresa also served as an English interpreter and 
guide for a November 17th tour of campus dormitories arid Ochre 
Court. The tour was offered to Naval Officer's wives from 
Finland, Greece, Japan, Korea, Mexico, Pakistan, Peru, Spain 
and.Turkey. 

* * * 



FACULTY NEWS 

Paul Cardoza, Chairman of the Physical Education Department, 
recently spoke at a conference at the Sheraton Islander, Newport, 
Rhode Island. The title of the conference was "Learning Disa­
bilities: Focus on the Whole Child." 

* * * 

Eva Marie Pacheco, Dance and Slimnastics Instructor in 
the Physical Education Department, will be performing in the 
"Nutcracker" December 9th, 10th and 11th at the Providence 
Performing Arts Center. 

* * * 

Professor Thomas Day of the Music Department published an 
article,, "Parish Constitution Proposed for St. Magnus, Anywhere, 
U.S.A.," in the recent issue of Pastoral Music. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

* * * 

The entire College community is 
invited to join in a day-long shopping 
expedition to the famous Fall River mill 
outlets on Saturday, December 10th. We 
will depart at 9:00 a.m. from Miley Hall. 
After a full day of shopping at the numer­

ous mill outlets the bus will return to Newport around 5:30 p.m. 

Just a few items that shoppers will be able to select from 
include men's, women's, and children's clothing of all types, 
leather goods, jewelry, silver and china gift items and designer 
clothes. 

If you are interested in going shopping for the day che 
cost will be $2.00. There will be a sign-up sheet at Miley Hall 
or call Joan Whalen at ext. 406 for more information. 

This is the perfect opportunity for students and staff to 
finish up their Christmas shopping. Hope to see you on the 10th! 

* * * 



ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Congratulations to George Piers, Mary Haggerty, Mary Beth 
Plaehn, Dr. John Greeley and Anne Martin, the winners of the 
1st Annual S.R.C. Turkey Trot. 

The race, sponsored by 
Mercy Hall. The course ran 
north on Ochre Point Avenue 
back down Lawrence Avenue. 
total of 2.1 miles. 

the Intramural Staff, began at 
south to Lawrence, east on Ruggles, 
to Miley Hall, left on Webster and 
The circuit was run twice for a 

George Piers took first place overall with a time of 11:06. 
Dan Zuccarini was second at 12:00 minutes. First place for the 
women was Mary Haggerty (13:51) with second going to Pauline 
Desrosiers (13:55). First place for non cross-country runners 
went to Mary Beth Plaehn (14:25) with Christine Dineley (15:31) 
taking second. 

Dr. Greeley was the top runner for the Faculty/Staff and 
3rd overall with an excellent time of 13:34. Anne Martin (15:41) 
was first for the Faculty/Staff women. 

First place finishers received gift certificates to Salas' 
Dining Room; second place runners received theatre tickets. 

A hearty "well done" goes to all the runners who participated. 
The Intramural Staff hopes to see everyone back for the Valentine's 
Day Couples Race in February. 

George Piers - 11:06 
Dan Zuccarini - 12:00 
Dr. John Greeley - 13:34 
Mary Haggerty - 13:51 
Jeff Barry - 13:55 
Pauline Desrosiers - 13:55 
John Rok - 14:10 
Mary Beth Plaehn - 14:25 
Ken Findley - 14:38 

* * * 

Don Heaton - 15:04 
Rich Landino - 15:29 
Christine Dineley - 15:31 
Anne Martin - 15:41 
Kerin Kinney - 17:02 
Tom Flanagan - 19:03 
Pat Winklbauer - 19:03 

College Health Services will hold its next blood drive 
on December 7, 1983 in the student lounge of O'Hare Academic 
Center from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. We hope all will be as generous 
as they have in the past. 

* * * 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The choirs and instrumentalists of Salve 
Regina will present a Christmas concert entitled 
"Sounds of Joy" on Saturday and Sunday, December 
10th and 11th at 8:00 p.m. in the Great Hall of 
Ochre Court. This is the College's contribution 
to "Christmas in Newport." Lighting and technical 

production will be done by the theatre department. While ad­
mission is free, ticket reservations are required because seat­
ing is limited. Tickets can be obtained from the theatre office, 
room 207, Mercy Hall, ext. 217. Come and enjoy the musical joy 
of Christmas! 

* * * 

The Student Nurse Organization (S.N.O.) is co-sponsoring 
a Christmas Party with the Grana Islander nursing home on Sun­
day December 4, 1983 from 2:00-4:00 p.m. Anyone interested 
in attending please contact Tammy Sullivan, Susan Gately, Mary 
Kiscinski, Susan Scribner or Maryellen Falvey. 

* * * 

A Salve Regina College journal of the arts is tentatively 
scheduled for publication during the spring semester. The jour­
nal will publish both literary and artistic selections. 

A call for contributions recently went out to the Salve 
community seeking fiction, non-fiction, essays, poetry, photogra­
phy and art. Contributors will include students, faculty and 
staff. 

The editorial board is comprised of: selection editors 
Michelle Cooper, Chris Gregory and Julie Boynton; artistic 
editors Angelo Marinosci and Chris Lyons and production manager 
Rick Goff. 

* * * 
The Art Department will sponsor its annual Art Auction 

on Thursday December 8th from 7:30-9:30 p.m. Angelo Marinosci 
of the art department will auction off works by students, faculty, 
and area artists. This event gives shoppers a great chance to 
pick up some interesting gifts at bargain prices. Don't miss it! 
The auction will take place in Mercy Hall, room 105. 

DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTING MATERIAL FOR THE NEXT NEWSBULLETIN IS 
DEC. 9, 11:30 a.m. 
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